Discussion evening in Joensuu, Finland
In co-operation with the local bahá’í-community, the Finnish Lutheran Student Christian Movement (Suomen Kristillinen Ylioppilasliitto SKY, http://sky-fks.fi/welcome-to-sky-fks) organized a discussion evening in Joensuu the 2nd February. The discussion evening took place in the city library, and 59 persons attended the event altogether.

The evening began with a general presentation concerning interfaith dialogue. The 20-minutes long presentation was held by Teuvo Laitila, the docent of religious studies in the University of Eastern Finland. Mr. Laitila covered topics such as the necessity, meaning and risks of interfaith dialogue. He emphasized that the dialogue happens between individuals, not the entire religions.

After the presentation there was a panel discussion. Muslims, bahá’ís, Christians, shamanists and Atma Kriya -yogists had one representative each. The theme of the panel discussion was “How do different religions relate to ethical problems?” Topics such as pollution, climate change, vegetarianism, fasting, ethical consumption and poverty were covered. Overall, the questions set for the panelists dealt with changing the system.

All the representatives thought that religions can contribute to achieve a better future. The representative of the Muslims, Rebin Rashidi, said that God obligates us to take care of those who need help. Dalva Lamminmäki, who represented shamanism (and animistic religions overall) for her part told that nature should be seen as the ultimate fountain of life and thus be protected. The Atma Kriya Yoga –mentor Oiva Solehmainen argued that spirituality is a manifestation of love and so it leads to a healthier society. The representatives of both Christians and Bahá’ís, Verna Paakkinen and Taneli Laurinolli, reminded the audience of the Sermon of the Mount.
The audience of the discussion evening was very diverse – there were people from all of the religions represented in the panel discussion, but also agnostics, atheist and people from non-governmental organizations such as Animalia (animal protection).

Attached to this report are some “news links”. One of them leads to the facebook event of the discussion evening. Unfortunately the text there is only in Finnish, but you can get a general view of the people who took part in the event. In addition there is a link to the Finnish website of the World Interfaith Harmony Week, which also mentions our event. There is also a link to a report that I wrote to the website of Finnish Lutheran Student Christian Movement to inform our member everywhere in Finland about the event and how it succeeded.
